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DBA Lutheran Marriage Encounter

Jean Fell – Notes
Marty Hartman - Transcriber
August 24, 2022
Hello NAR Board Members,

This package provides the minutes of the NAR Board Meeting that was held on August 4-6, 2022.
The minutes record the proceedings of the meeting.  We attempt to avoid repeating the contents of the prepared District and Staff reports, so please read the entire package for completeness.

Please Note: The posted reports are prepared before the meeting for presentation and discussion.   Concerns, requests and proposals may be modified during the meeting, so the reports attached to the minutes may not reflect decisions of the board.  Matters of consensus are recorded in the minutes.  

Next NAR Board Meeting:  The next NAR Board Virtual “Touch Point” meeting is scheduled for October 22, 2022.  
The Distribution List for these minutes is as follows: NAR Lay & Clergy Execs, NAR Staff, and District Lay & Clergy Execs.
To accommodate distribution of the minutes, the contents will be organized into several sections for easier downloading and printing.  The minutes are available to all presenting couples, at https://godlovesmarriage.org/continuing-the-journey/resources/presenting-couples/.
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Attending NAR Board and Staff Members:

 Hartmans, Prestons, Fells, Guynns, Pedersens, Steinkes, Coles, Redmans, Leinickes (virtual for report). Guests – Ryan and Esther Brooks.
Thursday August 4, 2022 
Welcome and opening prayer by Mick & Sandy Preston
Marty Hartman led the group in a “Would You Rather” icebreaker, and introduced the exercise of “Two Truths and a Lie” that would be used throughout the meeting time.
Ted and Marty Hartman led us in a devotional time focusing on Romans 8:38-39 and the following poem:

No amount of regret changes the past;


No amount of anxiety changes the future;


Any amount of gratitude changes the present.





                         Ann Voskamp

Everyone was given a quadralogue question to share verbally with their newly assigned prayer partner.

The evening ended as we gathered for prayer followed by fellowship in the Executive Lounge.

Friday August 5, 2022
Dave and Linda Pedersen led the group in a motivational devotion based on Psalm 46:10, followed by a verbal sharing question.
Staff Reports 
Media:  Craig and Connie Leinicke were Zoomed in to the meeting to give their report.   Most of their information is found in their detailed report; however, Connie emphasized a few items.
*The updating of LME experience documents with new logos is 50% complete

*Web banner ads have been completed for the first four in-person events.

*Visitors to the GLM site spend a very short time on the landing page, new visitors’ total time 1:04 min., returning visitors’ total time 4 min.

*Please update your church emails for eblasts.  Connie will send results reports to Area leaders for failed emails.  She is offering a Zoom meeting for anyone who would like to learn how to update their church database.

*The goal is to have eblasts going out 12 weeks in advance unless determined otherwise by Area or District leaders.

*Connie has determined that Constant Contact is still the best platform to use.

*Encourage people to “like” and “share” event posts from the GLM Facebook page to their own Facebook page.  These do not need to be screened or approved.

*Anything created to be posted or emailed that represents LME as the voice, does need to be screened/approved or provided by Leinickes.  They have templates to use that keep our branding clear.
*GLM could use more community presentations, which could now be done by Zoom.  Coles volunteered to do one and suggested that perhaps the proposed Marketing Team will help with others, or each District could be requested to produce one periodically.
*Connie will check on the possibility of using a QR code on trifolds and having it also available as a downloadable resource on GLM.

By-Laws Report:
Marcia Redman presented the changes the committee had implemented including some terminology and updating the filling of consecutive terms of office.
Questions brought up: 


* The need to have clearer job descriptions, which the Execs will work on.

*Determining clearly where our financial reserves would go should both NAR and ER dissolve.   The committee will revisit this and any other issues brought up between now and the next NAR meeting.
The By-Laws were ratified by consensus as they stand with the current changes.

Election and Commissioning of NAR Executive Couples:

Mick and Sandy Preston, NAR Executive Lay Couple; and Ted & Marty Hartman, NAR Executive Clergy Couple were voted by the Board to fill the next term of office.

They were commissioned in a service lead by the entire Board and Staff.  Appreciations were expressed by both Executive couples and the Board/Staff.  

NAR Execs shared their vision/theme for the next era, “Joy in the Journey,” with a new song and insights into the theme.  They encouraged us all to stay faithful to our core ministry while being flexible in light of the many changes in the past 45 years.  How will we interface with the Lutheran Church and other denominations?   How do we get couples to be willing to invest in their marriages in this era?   We have such a unique product with our “Boot Camp” and our deep personal vulnerability in talks.  We ask God to bless our efforts.

Two break-out groups shared on ideas of applying the theme into the District and Area levels.
District Reports
All reports are included in the attachments.  Q&A was open for any discussion on the reports.  
Eastern District:
Correction:  Redmans did present in person for Northeast.

There was again a request to have clarification of all Experience reports and flow of communication.  The NAR Execs will follow through on that.  
A concern was raised to have a position that fills the former NARPCC role.  The NAR Execs anticipate this will be part of the Experience Development Team in the future.

Central District:
Leadership is encouraging any presenters to “audit” the Virtual Experience [Oct.14-16]

Western District:
Plans are in progress to contact a larger Lutheran Church to collaborate with a partial non-residential weekend.   Also there is interest in finding out more about the veteran encountered couples retreats to possibly have one on the west coast.

Finance

Dean quickly reviewed the report that is attached.

It is confusing to have rebates and different fees and it would be best to do things system-wide, including virtual experiences.

Our investments are in mutual funds.
APP Committee Report
Ryan and the Committee believe that the key activity will be Messaging features, pushed, pulled, between individuals and groups, etc., and “Signal” is a great open source message app – free and usable.  It’s very popular, solid user interface, fully encrypted, with no one selling your data.  Anyone with a telephone number can participate.

He has found Andy Babcock a college freshman, interested in exploring that proof of concept, on an hourly, 1099 type worker. Ryan would train and guide, perhaps 10 hours a week.  
So far no money has been spent but we did approve the setting aside of $30K.

Andy would have to explore if Signal is flexible enough for our needs.  We would just adapt it, and it becomes a “signal group.”   

We would avoid “Lutheran.”  The content would be up to us.

Ryan said his generation doesn’t use email because it all is one big firehouse, with hundreds of emails arriving daily.  Our messages on Signal would be easily seen.

Signal can use graphics of every sort (and large video size), and can support 1000 users in one group. 
The Board approved by consensus to offer Andy $20/hour.

Executive Report
ILME:

The ILME Couple, NAR, and ER Execs meet quarterly by Zoom.  The ER Execs sent a very encouraging love note about our work being God’s work, and that He blesses whatever He puts in our hands.  

The ER is also reviewing their outlines and feeling the freedom to Lutheranize anything, per our license.

We will be sending the dates of our experiences to the ER, and will send all ER’s dates to our District execs.  Extra love letters can then be sent to the correct couples. 
ER couples on the ILME Board:

Anna and Kari Alander [Finland] – International Lutheran Marriage Encounter Chair Couple
Erna and Jens Nielsen [Denmark] – European Region Lay Executive Couple
Eva and Håkan Persson [Sweden] – European Region Clergy Executive Couple
Interfaith Update:
The new WWME execs for US/Canada are Tony and Sue Morris and Bishop Warfel, replacing the Talericos and Fr. Salvadore.   There currently are no meetings, since the position of InterFaith Facilitator Couple is not filled.
NAR Development Teams:

The Virtual Development Team is working well at this point.  If anyone on the Board, or anyone in our Districts, has interest in the other two teams, please let the Execs know.  They are the Marketing Development Team, the Experience Development Team, and the Community Development Team.
Marriage Celebration:
The Execs floated the idea of a Marriage Celebration event for the NAR and ER.  It would probably not be held until 2023 or 2024.  The Board had varied opinions and feelings about this as we began discussion on the possibilities.  We will continue to prayerfully consider this.
Virtual Development Team Report
Interestingly, the MN community had decided to try a virtual experience even before Covid hit, and they envisioned it in its broader sense rather than limited to just their District.  After a successful experience, their presenter virtual event, “From Wilderness to Renewal,” resulted in couples volunteering to serve on the NAR Virtual Development Team lead by Dave & Linda Pedersen.  They meet monthly and continue presenting and being a resource for more virtual experiences.  We are grateful for their efforts and enthusiasm.
Future Dates

September 11 at 5:00 CDT – Virtual Presenters Journey Group
October 22, 2022 – Zoom “Touch  Point” Meeting [no reports] 

January 19-21 – NAR In-Person Meeting [Location TBD]

Other Business

Possibilities for the future:
*Should we hire a marketing professional to direct our efforts in invitations to M.E. experiences?
*Can we have non-Lutheran clergy help out for our experiences?

*Can Lutheran Engaged Encounter be revived?

Saturday August 6, 2022

Registration Fee 2023

There was much discussion, with strong feelings, concerning this topic.  The possibilities that surfaced were the following:

*A fee plus purely voluntary ending donations

*A fee plus and average across-the-nation cost

*No application fee, but some average number

The final consensus reached was the following:

*Virtual and non-residential experiences will charge an up-front total charge of $75 per couple.

*Residential experiences will charge an up-front total charge of $275 per couple.

In both cases, this will be presented on GLM that we are able to charge this because of the generosity of others who have gone before you.  [grace]  It will state that couples will be given the opportunity to make a contribution at the end of their experience.  When that happens during the experience, no mention will be made of the actual cost of the experience they just completed.  It will be presented with the story of grace overriding any guilt to contribute.  
Outline Review

There was emphasis on giving Areas the freedom within the experience to make optional choices as they prefer while keeping the integrity of the outlines.  Communication among presenters prior to an experience is imperative.  The first three CPO “Lutheran Adaptation” outlines were distributed at the meeting.  The rest of the outlines will be sent as they are completed.  These “Lutheran Adaptations” are for use within the coming year and can be re-evaluated again after the year of implementation.  District Execs are asked to disseminate these outlines to their Areas as soon as possible.   Please advise your presenters to keep copies of old CPO version talks in case they are invited to share with another faith expression.  Please encourage presenters to “refresh” their talks regularly.

Overview of changes made:
Welcome:  
I. is shorter, mostly the cutting of nuts and bolts. 

Self:

--Shorter, with small cuts in III., III.A.1, III.D.1, III.D.2., IV.C., VI.B., & Closing instructions.

--The content of old IV.D. has been moved to VB for smoothness.

--Double standard has been deleted.

--The 6 minutes involved in the Personality Affirmation (the four column handout) is optional. 
--Deleted from question: What is my dominant personality style?
                   What are my feelings about what I have written?  Describe fully.

--All the resources will come as attachments to the Outline. 
Feelings:

--Note that the talks have been renumbered. Feelings is no longer the second half of Welcome/Intro, and most experiences have Self before Feelings – but it’s up to you.

--Overall shorter, with small cuts in I and III.F.

--III.G. is a new discussion between couples.

--V.B.3 includes the suggestion to add tabs to the workbook

--Added optional use of Play-Doh & spinners
--Avoiding calling the chosen feeling for verbal dialogue the “strongest” feeling. 

--V.C.  - there were strong opinions both ways. Mentality says “at least one dialogue presented needs to be written and workshopped” – but if you don’t want to do one live, make sure it’s fresh, and make sure all the presenters understand and agree.  (Presenters who are too intimidated or unable to do it live should not be forced.)

--VII.A.1. etc.  Timing had been vague, they added suggested times – just so total is no longer.

--VII.B. Communion statement could be done Friday night or Saturday night – up to the clergy. 
Sending and Communion
2 Corinthians 5:17-20 

We are:

*God sent

*Ambassadors for Jesus

Respectfully Submitted,
Jean Fell – Notes
Marty Hartman - Transcriber
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